
MEETINGS
Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings. You may speak on matters of concern 
during the first 15 minutes of each meeting but please let us know well in advance. For council meetings, 
please notify Sue Elder and for community boards, please notify Marilyn Ponsford.
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note. If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz, or by phoning  
347 2800 or 03 318 8338.

COUNCIL & COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Selwyn Central Community Board
•	Wednesday, 17 April, 4pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Transportation & Road Safety Sub-
committee
•	Thursday, 18 April, 9.30am, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Malvern Community Board
•	Monday, 22 April, 4pm, Darfield Library/Service 

Centre
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 24 April, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston
Selwyn Rural Water Supply Sub-committee
•	Thursday, 2 May, 8.30am, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Malvern Hills Rural Water Supply Sub-
committee
•	Thursday, 2 May, 10.30am, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Industrial Park Project Team
•	Thursday, 2 May, 3pm, Izone Café Visitor Centre 

Meeting Room
	 (Because this project team discusses 

commercially sensitive information, the 
public will be excluded from most, if not 
all, of the meeting. Please direct any queries 
to the Corporate Services Manager, Douglas 
Marshall).

LOCAL COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 15 minutes 
are available for the public to speak.

Coes & Chamberlains Ford Reserve 
Management Committee
•	Thursday, 9 May, 7.30pm, Sudeley Park

LOCAL COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

Darfield Township Committee
•	Thursday, 18 April, 7.45pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 16 April, 8pm, Glenroy Hall
Glentunnel Residents Association
•	Monday, 6 May, 7.30pm, Glentunnel Community 

Centre
Killinchy Community Centre Committee
•	Wednesday, 17 April, 7.30pm, Killinchy Hall
Kirwee Community Committee
•	Monday, 15 April, 7.30pm, Kirwee Community 

Hall
Ladbrooks Community Hall Committee
•	Friday, 3 May, 7.45pm, Ladbrooks Hall
Rolleston Community Centre Committee
•	Thursday, 18 April, 7pm, Rolleston Community 

Centre Lounge
Rolleston Residents Association
•	Monday, 29 April, 7.30pm, Rolleston Community 

Centre
Sheffield/Waddington Community & Hall 
Committees
•	Thursday, 18 April, 7pm, Sheffield Fire Brigade
	 (SDC training session by Lisa Larkin on 

meeting procedures 7–8pm at Sheffield 
Fire Brigade meeting room. Followed by the 
ordinary meeting at Sheffield Hall from 8pm. 
Supper provided. All welcome.)

Southbridge Advisory Committee
•	Monday, 22 April, 7.30pm, Southbridge Library
Springston Reserve Committee
•	Wednesday, 17 April, 8pm, Springston Reserve 

Errol Tweedy Pavilion
Tawera Memorial Hall Springfield
•	Thursday, 2 May, 7.30pm, Tawera Memorial Hall

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 17 April 
Rakaia Huts	 10.15 – 11.05am
Southbridge School	 11.20am – 12.40pm
Rolly Kids	 2 – 2.30pm

Thursday 18 April 
Paradise for Little Angels, 
Rolleston	 11 – 11.30am
Ladbrooks School	 12.40 – 1.30pm
Prebbleton Tavern Car park	 4 – 6pm

Monday 22 April                    
Whippersnappers, Lincoln	 11.30am – 12pm
Selwyn Toddlers, Rolleston	 1.35 – 1.55pm

Tuesday 23 April
Glenroy Hall	 12.10 – 12.50pm
Glentunnel Hall	 1.15 – 1.45pm

Due to construction of the new Lincoln library, 
access to Lincoln and Districts Community Care 
is now via the new car park on Lyttelton Street.

Phone 325 2007 for any enquiries. 

Have your say on the 
future of our roads 

RESOURCE MANAGEMENT ACT 1991

SELWYN DISTRICT PLAN
Operative Status of Plan Change 12 – 

Integrated Transport Management
Plan Change 12 has proceeded through the 
Resource Management Act process with 
appeals on Council’s decision now resolved. 
The changes made to the District Plan by Plan 
Change 12 will become operative on the 22 
April 2013. 
This notice is made in accordance with 
Clauses 17 (2) and 20 of Schedule 1 of the 
Resource Management Act 1991. 
The District Plan may be inspected during 
normal working hours at any of the Council’s 
Service Centres and Public Libraries at 
Darfield, Leeston, Lincoln and Rolleston, 
and is available online at www.selwyn.govt.nz.

David Smith
Team Leader Strategy & Policy

If your dog was first registered after 30 June 2006 
and is not a working dog, the law requires them 
to be microchipped. This free monthly service is 
available at the following places.
Friday 26 April

•	 Darfield 	 9 – 9.30am
•	 Rolleston 	 10.15 – 10.45am
•	 Lincoln 	 11.30am – 12pm
•	 Leeston 	 12.45 – 1.15pm

Please note:
•	All clinics last for only half an hour.
•	The Rolleston venue is in Norman Kirk Drive 

(off Rolleston Drive).
•	Microchipping will not take place if wet.
•	Working dogs and dogs registered before 1 July 

2006 can be microchipped for $20 per dog.
If you have any questions regarding microchipping, 
please contract Tracey Wheeler on 347 2800 or 
318 8338.

Have your say on a new 
Dunsandel community facility
A drop-in session to hear from interested 
Dunsandel-Mead ratepayers about what 
they think should be catered for in the new 
facility will be held this Thursday 18 April 
from 4.30 – 6.30pm at the Dunsandel 
Sports Centre (Tramway Road, Dunsandel 
Domain). There is no need to RSVP. 
If you can’t attend the drop-in session, 
but would like to provide comments, 
you can email David Allan at dave@
glgnz.co.nz. If you have any questions, 
p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  K e r i  H a r r i s o n , 
Community Projects Co-ordinator, on  
347 2945 or email keri.harrison@selwyn.
govt.nz. 

Lifting of Fire 
Restrictions

Notice is hereby given that the previously 
advertised Restricted Fire Season, which extended 
over the Plains area of Selwyn District, is lifted 
from midnight Thursday 11 April 2013.
Fires may now be lit in the open air without a 
Fire Permit. Restrictions may be re-imposed at 
a later date if changed weather conditions create 
a potentially dangerous fire situation.
All residents are requested to take care when 
lighting open-air fires and are reminded that 
legal liability for costs associated in fighting an 
uncontrolled fire lie with the person lighting 
the fire.
Before lighting an open-air fire, due attention 
must be given to weather conditions, adequacy 
of firebreaks, and the patrolling of fires until 
completely out, and it is requested that fires not 
be lit after dark.
Notes:
1. 	 A permanent Restricted Fire season remains 

in place for the Hill and High Country of the 
District.

2. 	 Property owners are reminded that for the 
Department of Conservation Estate and Fire 
Control Areas, fire control measures are in 
place all year and that organisation should 
be contacted for a Fire Permit prior to any 
burning.

3. 	 No fires maybe lit in residential areas without 
a Resource Consent from Environment 
Canterbury.

W J Brown PRINCIPAL RURAL FIRE OFFICER

MICROCHIPPING CLINIC

We’re now consulting on our draft Annual Plan 
for 2013/14. One of the issues we would like to 
hear your views on as part of the consultation 
is on how much we should spend on roading 
in the future.  

The cost of maintaining our roads is funded by 
a mix of the general rates paid by rate payers, 
and subsidy from the New Zealand Transport 
Agency (NZTA). NZTA is providing funding for 
a series of major road improvements nationally, 
and will have less funding to allocate to our 
sealed and unsealed local roads. Because our 
population is growing rapidly, our roads are also 
being used more heavily, including for freight. 
As a consequence they are showing signs of 
deterioration, like increasing numbers of pot 
holes and larger-scale pavement repairs. 

The Council has identified the need to increase 
the budget for road renewal by $1 million to keep 
roads maintained to the same standard they are 
at the moment. Next year we have been able to 
spend more on roads by using additional interest 
revenue, including money from the proposed 
liquidation of Selwyn Investment Holdings 
Limited, and by reducing spending on some 
projects. However, this is a short term solution 
and we will need to consider how to resolve this 
challenge in future years.

If we were to spend an extra $1 million on road 
maintenance and renewal, our general rates 
would need to rise by 10%. In the future, if 
the Council continues to use the extra interest 

revenue from the proposed liquidation of Selwyn 
Investment Holdings Limited (without taking 
measures to inflation-proof its cash balances), we 
can meet about half this cost. Ratepayers would 
need to fund a 5% increase in the general rate and 
Uniform Annual General Charge. For a $500,000 
property this would cost $28 more per year.

We would like to know how you think we should 
respond to having a lower level of NZTA subsidy 
for roading when our roads are being more 
heavily used. Should we spend more on roads – 
and if so, would you want to pay more in rates or 
reduce expenditure on other council services? Or 
should we not increase spending on our roads 
and accept that there will be less road resurfacing 
and less road maintenance done, making them 
rougher?

You can find out more about this and other 
issues under consultation in our draft Annual 
Plan by picking up a copy of the plan from our 
service centres, libraries or visiting our website, 
selwyn.govt.nz. 

You can make a submission online, by emailing 
annual.budget@selwyn.govt.nz or by posting 
your submission to: Draft Annual Budget, Selwyn 
District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643. 
Submissions close 5pm on 3 May. 

Council staff will be making a presentation 
about the draft plan at a meeting at 
Glentunnel on Monday, 30 April at 7.30pm 
(Glentunnel Community Centre). 



www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 16 April to 22 April

SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

SUNDAY 21 APRIL
Rolleston Community Centre

10am – 2pm
Cost $75

Tiles form part of the “wet corridor” wall
Displayed proudly for all to see

If you can’t make this 
date, tile “take home” packs 
are available from the SDC 
Headquarters in Rolleston – 
once painted, simply return  

it to SDC headquarters  
by 30 April

Anzac Day Ceremonies
Burnham
6am	 Dawn Parade, Army Camp gates. Address and wreath laying ceremony

Darfield
8.45am	 District War Memorial. Wreath laying followed by service at Trinity Church

Dunsandel
8.30am 	 District War Memorial. Wreath laying ceremony

Hororata
11am 	 St John’s Church. Service followed by wreath laying at District War 

Memorial

Leeston
10.30am 	Leeston Rugby Football Pavilion. Service followed by parade to cenotaph 

and wreath laying

Lincoln
2pm 	 Lincoln Events Centre. Service followed by wreath laying ceremony

Mead
9am 	 Mead Hall Memorial gates. Wreath laying ceremony

Prebbleton
9am 	 District War Memorial. Wreath laying ceremony

Rolleston
11am 	 Rolleston Community Centre. Parade followed by service at the District 

War Memorial Clock Tower

Sheffield
8am 	 Cenotaph. Wreath laying ceremony

Springfield
11am 	 Tawera Memorial Hall. Service followed by wreath laying at District War 

Memorial

Springston
10.20am 	Parade at Springston School. 
10.30am 	Service at Springston Hall followed by wreath laying ceremony at District 

War Memorial

Tai Tapu
9am 	 District War Memorial. Wreath laying ceremony

Temporary Road Closures
Autosport Club Coalgate Sprint – Sunday 21 April

Auchenflower Road (approximately 4km from Deans Road intersection 
west to Malvern Hills Road), and Malvern Hills Road (100m north 
of Auchenflower intersection and approximately 6km south of 
the Auchenflower intersection towards Homebush Road) will be 
temporarily closed between the hours of 8.30am and 5.30pm.

Wanted Urgently 
Honorary treasurer to keep the books for the 
Rolleston Reserve Management Committee.
Basic bookkeeping skills an advantage. 
Three to four hours plus a meeting on the 
third Monday of the month is the only time 
requirement.
You will gain huge satisfaction from being 
a part of this dynamic fun committee which 
currently manages the Foster Dog Park, 
Rolleston Reserve and Brookside Park.
Enquiries please to Chairman Jens, phone 
354 5000 or 027 4334 179.

Thursday 25 April
Anzac Day Road closures
Leeston – High Street, Leeston (from Leeston Lake Road to 
Messines Street) from 10.30 – 11.30am.

Rolleston – Rolleston Drive, from the eastern intersection with 
Othello Drive to 60 metres east of Tennyson Street Intersection. 
Tennyson Street, from the northern intersection with Rolleston 
Drive to 5 metres south of the Millennium Clock Tower Reserve, 
from 10.30am – 12.15pm.

Burnham – Aylesbury Road (between Godley Road and Burdons 
Road) from 5.15 – 8.15am

Dunsandel – Leeston Dunsandel Road (from Irvines Road to 
Tramway Road) and Tramway Road, Dunsandel (from Leeston 
Dunsandel Road to Browns Road) from 8.15 – 9.30am

Leeston Fete – Saturday 27 April
High Street, Leeston (from Leeston Lake Road to Messines Street) 
from 6.30am to 5pm. 

During the road closures, traffic will be requested to detour along 
the nearest alternative route. Any queries can be directed to Joanne 
Harkerss. 03 347 2800. 

ANZAC Day Rubbish Collection 
There will be no kerbside collection for rubbish, recycling or 
organics on Thursday 25 April. This collection will take place on 
Saturday 27 April. The Pines Resource Recovery Park will be 
closed on ANZAC Day.

Sheep available for tender

Tenders are now being accepted for 5 two-
tooth ewes (possibly Coopworths) currently 
in our pound. All tenders must be submitted 
on the tender form that is obtained by either 
contacting Animal Control on 03 347 2800 or 
any of the Council Service Centres. 
Please forward your tender in a sealed 
envelope by 5pm Monday 29 April 2013 and 
addressed to Sheep Tender, Selwyn District 
Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston.

Zumba has resumed on Saturdays 
for term one, our new Tutor, 
Courtney, will take the class from 
9-10am. $7 per session.
PWD Sports Activities  is a 
programme for  people wi th 
d isab i l i t i es .  Careg ivers  and 
registration are required, minimum 
age 8 years. Every 2nd Saturday of 
the month. 1.30-2.30pm, $2 per 
session.
Step It Up! A great fat-burning 
class that combines aerobic moves 
with a step platform for an awesome 
workout! Suitable for all abilities. 
Tuesday 6.30-7.20pm. $7 per 
session

Active Seniors is a low impact, fun, 
exercise class aimed at active people 
50 years and over. Mondays 1.30-
2.15pm and Fridays 11-11.45am. 
$3 per session
Fitness Max cards are available for 
$70 and give you 11 fitness classes. 
Fitness Max cards can be purchased 
at the Rolleston Community Centre 
and the Lincoln Events Centre.
For more information e-mail: rcc.
enquiries@selwyn.govt.nz, phone 
347 2882, pick up a copy of our 
Term 1 brochure, go online to 
www.selwyn.govt.nz/rcc, visit our 
facebook page, or call in to see us 
at 94 Rolleston Drive.

Recycle your old TV 
Canterbury will switch over to digital TV on 28 April. You don’t 
need to buy a new TV to go digital. However, if you do decide 
to upgrade, please dispose of your old TV responsibly. 
TVs contain materials, like lead, that are hazardous to the 
environment and people’s health if they are dumped in 
landfills or into the environment, so they should be recycled.
On weekends from 13 April until 5 May you will be able to 
recycle your old TV at the following locations for free: 
Pines Resource Recovery Park (183 Burnham School Road, 
Rolleston). Open for TV collection: Saturdays and Sundays – 
10am to 4pm
Sicon Yard (2 Ritso Street, Darfield). Open for TV collection: 
Saturdays only – 9am to 1pm.
Computer screens are not being accepted as part of the TV 
Takeback recycling campaign. 

Rolleston Community Centre Activities


